Lee Heritage Commission

September 20, 2018

Present: Pat Jenkins, Denis Hambucken, Cord Blomquist, Liz McCaffrey, Scott Bugbee, Laura Gund.

Visitors: Laurel Cox

Minutes: Since Heritage Commission Member Dave Meeker has moved to Exeter, it is necessary for someone else to take the minutes now. Denis made a motion to nominate Anne Jennison as secretary; Cord seconded the motion. There was one abstention, otherwise it was unanimous.

Archival Project: Nothing new this month.

Historic Register signs: Scott has gathered information on signs for places that are on the historic register. They are available in 10"x12" or $8"x 9 \frac{1}{2}"$. From Infinite Imaging they were be \$153.52. The same sign from the people who make our banners would be \$25 for an $8"x 9 \frac{1}{2}"$ and \$30 for a 10"x 12" sign. Since that is a significant difference, Scott will look into it further.

7 to Save: An application has been submitted for the Parish House to be considered on the NH Preservation Alliance' Seven to Save list this year. A decision by them will be made next Thursday.

TCVC: The group that is in favor of saving the Parish House has much to do and must decide on a plan for the house. The legislative body has to vote on this. Denis agreed to be on the Parish House committee and will also chair the committee. Thank you, Denis.

Banners: We discussed the final banner – "Welcome to Lee". Amy sent in some designs and we selected our favorites. Laura will pass the information on to Amy.

2018 calendars: Scott made a motion to spend up to \$599 for 100 calendars. The motion was seconded and passed unanimously.

Items for sale: We sold some shirts, with the town logo, at the Lee Fair. We discussed purchasing some bags for people to use when buying our shirts, books, calendars, etc. We will get prices in cloth as well as plastic and paper.

Preservation Alliance membership: A motion was made to spend \$50 on a Basic Organizational membership in the Alliance.

Benches: Dave Miner will work on benches once his daughter's house is built

Easement monitoring: We will visit Flag Hill Winery on September 25th at 11 a.m. to do our annual monitoring.

Next meeting: October 19, 2018.

Minutes submitted by Laura Gund.